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Four weeks of school have passed already. Children are settled into classes and learning is taking place. 
Already we have had a swimming carnival, an Anti-bullying show and a K-6 assembly. Our Stephanie 
Alexander Kitchen Garden program is up and running, major excursions have been booked in for Term 3, 
Rumbalara environmental excursions are being finalised and our school calendar is filling up. A Term 1 
calendar will be sent out with this newsletter. A wonderful year lies ahead of us. Thank you once again for 
your continued and positive support.  

Our school’s Strategic Improvement Plan 2021 – 2024 

We mentioned last year how pleasing it was that so many parents felt motivated to complete the Tell Them 
From Me Parent Survey, and how much useful data this would give us to help develop our 2021 – 2024 
Strategic Improvement Plan. As it turns out the data was invaluable, and we’re well and truly on the road to 
producing a plan that is reflective of the opinions and aspirations of all of the different groups of people 
within our school community – students, teachers and parents/carers. What we’d really like to do now is take 
you through some of the results obtained from the surveys that were conducted, discuss the implications of 
the data and responses obtained, identify what we plan to do to address the issues that arose, and to again, 
ask for your input on what you’d like to see in the Strategic Improvement Plan. 

For this purpose, we’re holding a Parent Forum to discuss School Planning issues at the Everglades 
Country Club in three weeks’ time. We’ll let you know the exact date and time as soon as our booking is 
confirmed. All parents/carers and community members will be welcome; no bookings will be necessary. We 
look forward to seeing you there and to hearing your suggestions for how to make our school the best 
school it can be. 

Information booklets going out 

Unfortunately we were not able to hold face to face on site parent school information session this year. All 
Stages have put together a comprehensive overview of what your child will experience at school this year as 
well as some important operational information for you, in the form of an Information Booklet. These 
booklets will go out to all parents and carers over the next week. Kindergarten parents and carers have 
been informed of their information session arrangements as well. 

School costs 2021 

The school costs for 2021 will be found in your information booklet and you will also be getting notes from 3-
6 classes about AVID package costs. The school is limiting costs for 2021 to help support our community as 
everyone slowly recovers from the 2020 COVID year. The school will cover the costs for the Mathletics 
program K-6, and the Sound Waves spelling online program Years 1-6. The school will also supplement the 
Interrelate program for Year 6 in Term 4 which normally would cost $40 but for students it will only be $10. 
The school will also provide a $1 supplement for the Anti-bullying show and our generous P&C will match 
this. The school will also pay the full cost of a multicultural show so that all students have an opportunity to 
attend and enjoy.  

 

https://www.facebook.com/woywoypublicschool/


 

The school is not asking you to contribute any voluntary family funds in 2021 and our paper levy will also be 
voluntary. Any donations are always appreciated. As always class teachers will put out notes asking for 
voluntary contributions of tissues and hand soap etc. to support daily hygienic practices.  

The school will continue to be supplied with COVID supplies such as hand sanitiser, gloves and the like. 
Please know that the school will not let any child miss out on important extra-curricular activities and 
excursions if financial hardship is the reason for not going. You are always welcome to contact Mrs Buckley 
or Mr Betts if you have concerns about your child attending any planned events. This will always remain 
confidential.  

Fantastic news!   

The school has been successful in gaining an upgrade for the school oval through the Regional 
Renewal program. This program is a recent initiative to support schools in being able to do large scale 
works on school grounds. To be able to be part of this initiative the school must put forward an amount of 
funds from their own school budget as well. The school has been trying for many years and have submitted 
many grant applications and put forward submissions in many rounds of government funding and to date 
had been unsuccessful. The upkeep of the oval has been an annual expense for the school budget over 
many years as well. It is extremely exciting to now be able to improve the quality of the school oval. The 
school oval will not be a proper sporting field but a green playing space for all our children. The oval being 
on a sand base has always had the difficulty of being able to grow 
grass and maintain it successfully when our students constantly 
use it. The school will be working closely with the Regional Asset 
management team during the upgrade. The planned works will be 
done by this team and the contractors they engage. Initial 
meetings will take place soon but the up-grade timeline is from 
now until June 2022. Watch that space!  Updates will be given in 
future newsletters. How fantastic!! The school is jumping for joy 
and we know our community will be too. We have waited a long 
long time. 

First face to face P&C meeting since March 2020 

Thank you to our P&C members for arranging and attending the P&C meeting last Wednesday night, 17th 
February. It had been such a long time since we had been able to meet face to face. Although it was done 
under a strict COVID plan it was a wonderful community connection that has been missed. The Annual 
General Meeting is coming up and our P&C is looking for office bearers and as always new members. The 
school and P&C work together to ensure our school is running smoothly with the P&C managing our uniform 
shop and fund raising activities through volunteers who give their time and expertise to support our school. 

Have a safe, happy and productive fortnight. 

 
Ona Buckley and Dan Betts 
Principals 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Teachers and students have been discussing the importance of ‘Being Safe’ this fortnight. Through explicit 
lessons and activities we have reinforced the importance of staying together as a group when moving around 
the school and only using playground equipment when being supervised by a teacher. This coming fortnight, 
teachers will talk to their classes about ‘Being Co-operative’ especially during break times. We will be 
discussing the importance of sitting down while we eat, waiting for teacher instruction after eating time and 
the importance of staying in our designated areas until the eating bell has sounded. Woy Woy Public School 
takes a whole school approach to Positive Behaviour for Learning and your support is always very valued. If 
you would like any further information on our PBL lessons please feel free to contact the school to make an 
appointment. 

Wellbeing across the school 

Student wellbeing is a priority at Woy Woy Public School. Student resilience and wellbeing are essential for 
both academic and social development, and are optimised by safe, supportive and respectful learning 
environments. To ensure our students are well equipped to deal with the challenges life can sometimes 
provide us with we have implemented a number of Wellbeing Programs across the school.  

Top Blokes 

The Top Blokes program has commenced this year for selected 
Stage 3 boys and is designed to provide a social education 
program for boys aged between 10-13 years. The attending 
students will participate in an 8 week program where they will 
develop key social and decision making skills.  

 

 

 

 

Stage 2 & 3 Mentoring Programs 

Research shows that there are many ways of assisting students who need help to maximise their learning 
outcomes. One effective way of doing this is for teachers and other adults to work with students in small 
groups in a coaching or mentoring roles. Last year our Stage 3 students were provided with opportunities to 
engage in small group mentoring sessions with Mrs Amy Campbell our school Chaplin. This year we are 
offering the same opportunities to our Stage 2 students. Miss Henry will use conversation starters and 
games to provide a context to develop strong relationships and develop leadership skills in our Stage 2 and 
Stage 3 students.  

 

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fsparkletraining.com.au%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2020%2F11%2FBring-the-sparkle-training-2.jpg&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Fsparkletraining.com.au%2F&tbnid=XwueqjGsc3aCeM&vet=12ahUKEwjutqmBuu_uAhVFRSsKHc4iCGQQMygqegUIARDRAg..i&docid=_uK32EdUnAGTbM&w=1920&h=759&q=Sparkle&safe=strict&ved=2ahUKEwjutqmBuu_uAhVFRSsKHc4iCGQQMygqegUIARDRAg


 

These programs address many of the emerging social and emotional issues that children in our ever 
changing world face, if you would like any further information on these programs please contact Miss Henry 
through the front office.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

In week 3 of this term students in K-6 were invited to participate in the Anti Bullying Show titled ‘Buddies’ 
delivered by the Brainstorm production team. All students were entertained by the performers who promoted 
cyber safety, friendship and anti bullying messages. Woy Woy Public School is a ‘Bully Free’ zone and on 
Friday 19 March we will continue to ensure we commit to taking action against bullying by participating in the 
11th National Day of Action against Bullying and Violence.  

 
Michelle Williams 
Assistant Principal  
Student Wellbeing  
 

 
 
 

 
All students should be at school unless: 

• they have a medical certificate which states that they are unable to  
  return to school due to an ongoing medical condition 
• they are currently unwell. 

If your child is unwell, do not send them to school. If they are unwell at 
school, you or your nominated emergency contact will need to collect 
them immediately. Please ensure your child’s contact details are up to 

date. If a student is absent without a medical reason for more than three days, this will be recorded as an 
unauthorised absence and will be followed up by the school. 

If you have any questions regarding your child’s attendance at school please call the office on  
43413555. 
 
If anyone in your family returns a positive result, please contact the school immediately and all 
family members are to isolate for the required length of time. 

*** A friendly reminder that we are still following the Department’s Guidelines regarding COVID-19.  If your 
child displays any COVID-19 symptoms they will be required to have a COVID test prior to returning to 

school. They will need to stay at home until results have been received and they are feeling well enough. 
We do kindly ask that if your child is unwell that you provide our office staff with details of symptoms.  

 
We thank you for your co-operation in this matter ***  

 
 

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fwoywoy-p.schools.nsw.gov.au%2Fcontent%2Fdam%2Fdoe%2Fsws%2Fschools%2Fw%2Fwoywoy-p%2Fevents%2FThe_Human_Race.jpg.thumb.1280.1280.jpg&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Fwoywoy-p.schools.nsw.gov.au%2Fevents%2F2021%2F2%2Fbrainstormproductions.Friday_12_February_2021.html&tbnid=URMkgar_QEWeKM&vet=12ahUKEwi-iI_Ouu_uAhU213MBHep0BcUQMygfegUIARDTAQ..i&docid=1hkrExCbwAQslM&w=710&h=420&q=Brainstorm%20productions&safe=strict&ved=2ahUKEwi-iI_Ouu_uAhU213MBHep0BcUQMygfegUIARDTAQ


 

 
 
 
This year the entire P-6 WWPS community are implementing the Zones of Regulation strategy to support 
children in identifying their emotions, recognizing particular triggers and providing them with a toolbox of 
strategies in order to help them cope with stressors or frustrations that may arise in their world.  
Each morning and at different times throughout the day, we will encourage the children to "check in" by 
placing a picture of themselves into a coloured Zone which is displayed in the hollow. We agreed that we 
could only move our own picture and not our peers. Having pictures allows the children to visually see which 
zones other children are in.  
   
Munch & Move is a NSW Health initiative that supports the healthy development of children birth to 5 years 
by promoting physical activity, healthy eating and reduced small screen time (e.g. watching TV or DVDs, 
playing on computers and small hand-held games devices). 
 
Educators at Guliyali Preschool have participated in professional development to implement a fun, play-
based approach to supporting healthy eating and physical activity habits in young children. So far this terms 
focus has been running and jumping. We’ve played ‘What’s the time Mr Wolf?’ and a jumping game called 
‘Crossing the river.’ After brainstorming a list of animals that jump, we discussed how kangaroo is traditional 
tucker for Aboriginal people. We then fried up some kangaroo to taste, which most of the children thought 
was delicious!  
  
“Wellbeing incorporates both physical and psychological aspects and is central to belonging, being and 
becoming. Without a strong sense of wellbeing it is difficult to have a sense of belonging, to trust others and 
feel confident in being, and to optimistically engage in experiences that contribute to becoming” (EYLF, 
p33). 

 
 

 
 
 
 
Whitney Williams 
Preschool Teacher  
 
 



 
 
 
 
Scripture lessons are scheduled to begin in Week 5 (Wednesday, 24th February). Lessons for students in 
Years 3-6 will be held each Wednesday between 9:00am and 9:30am. Lessons for students in Years K-2 
will be held each Wednesday between 9:30am and 10:00am.  

The options for Special Religious Education (SRE) are as follows: 

1. Combined scripture (teaches a general Christian message) 

2. Catholic scripture (follows the teachings of the Catholic faith) 

3. Non-scripture (for students whose parents don’t wish them to attend either of the first two options) 

NB. Special Education in Ethics (SEE) Ethics classes will not be available because of a lack of interested 
and available teachers. If you would like to become an Ethics volunteer teacher, please refer to the Primary 
Ethics website for further information. 

Please note that students will be placed in the same class they attended last year unless parents request an 
alternate placement in writing.  

Please contact Mrs Pathirana if further information is required.  

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Cathy Walker 
Teacher Librarian 
 
 
 

  19th February 2021 



 

 

 

 

 
       

Online ordering is available www.flexischools.com.au   APP: Flexischools 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Birthdays bucket, we are now selling half sips, sent to the classroom to share with classmates. 
50c each, order online. 
 
Our canteen is still looking for volunteers. Please let Anne know if you can help in any way. Many thanks. 
 
Anne 
Canteen Supervisor 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Monday 22nd February Pat 
Tuesday 23rd February  
Wednesday 24th February  
Thursday 25th February Kay 
Friday 26th February  
Monday 1st March  
Tuesday 2nd March Pat 
Wednesday 3rd March Janet 
Thursday 4th March Vicki 
Friday 5th March Sherri 

http://www.flexischools.com.au/


 
 
 
 
 
Uniform Shop 
 
Email and cash orders are delivered every Friday to your child’s classroom. You can download an order 
form anytime from this newsletter, the school website under the Our P&C tab or printed copies are available 
from the front office. 

*** Term 1, 2020 Uniform Shop Open *** 
Every Thursday / 8:30am – 9:30am / CA Room 

 
We will notify the community of any changes via the School Namalata, Skoolbag app and through Facebook 
updates. 
 
Membership 
 
The annual P&C membership fee is $2.00 and this entitles you to participate in the democratic decision 
making process of the Association. If you are interested, P&C Membership forms for 2021/22 are available 
from the school or by emailing wwpspandc@live.com.au  
 
Completed forms and membership fee can be placed in a sealed envelope and put in the P&C blue box in 
the school office or better still attend a meeting and find out firsthand what is happening within the school. 
Members do not have to attend every meeting, however your input and ideas will be valued. 
 
Volunteering  
 
We can all make a difference! The P&C are always looking for volunteers to assist with services provided by 
the P&C.  Volunteering is a great way to connect with the school and find out what is happening first hand. If 
you are interested in contributing in a small way and can spare some time, please contact 
wwpspandc@live.com.au – as little as half an hour can ease the workload of our dedicated volunteers and 
your child enjoys you being involved in school activities. 
 
Josh Owens 
Acting President 
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IMPORTANT INFORMATION 
**** Unless your enquiry is a matter of urgency please restrict entry into our office area **** 

Office Hours 
School phones are manned from 8.30am until 3.15pm. The office window is opened at 8.30am and closed at 
3.00pm however office staff are available until 3.15pm. There is a teacher on duty at the bus lines until 3.20pm. 
 
Changes to Going Home Arrangements 
Could you please ensure that your child is aware of how they will be going home in the afternoon.If these 
arrangements change during the day it would be appreciated if you could contact the office prior to 2.00pm to 
ensure that the message is passed on to your child. 
 
Skoolbag APP and Website 
You can download the WWPS Skoolbag APP to both iPhone and Android devices. Event updates and 
important information will be sent out via our Skoolbag APP and you can record your child’s absence from 
school here as well. You will also find our School website at http://www.woywoy-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/ which 
is regularly updated with events happening in our school. The School email address for correspondence is 
woywoy-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au. 
 
Student Mobile Phones 
Students who bring their mobile phone to school are asked to leave them at the office on their arrival and 
collect it at the end of the school day. Students are not permitted to have their phone with them during the 
day. It is also helpful if their name is on their phone. 
 
Late Arrival / Early Departure 
If your child is late arriving to school or needs to leave early for an appointment, a partial absence slip is to be 
printed at the school office and given to the classroom teacher. 
 
Payment of Money to the School 

****** EFTPOS IS AVAILABLE IN OUR OFFICE ****** 
Understandably, our preferred method of payment for any school costs 
is contactless. 
 
Payments for any school fees or activities can be made either by credit 
card via the Woy Woy Public School Website (http://www.woy-
.schools.nsw.edu.au) using the ‘Make a Payment’ tab or for your 
convenience we have also installed an EFTPOS facility at the front 
office. 
 
Should it be necessary for payment to be made using cash, monies should be placed in an envelope 
with your child’s name, class and reason clearly noted. If payment is for multiple children, each 
must have their own envelope. 
 
Thank you for your support in this matter. 
 
Linda Goldsmith – School Administrative Manager 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.woy-.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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Shop 30 Railway Street 
Woy Woy NSW 2256 
Ph:  4339 4941 

                         JOIN US TODAY       

We are seeking P/Time workers to assist our clients with 
cleaning and accessing the community within school hrs. 
Apply online through the Clean N Care website 
www.cleannncare.com.au or call us on 43681700!  

 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjB0Jyh0-neAhVWWH0KHU32BTUQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http://www.woywoyroosters.com.au/cgi-bin/sponsor_view.cgi&psig=AOvVaw3fbZ0LyE_5Dt4ZsUWea7o4&ust=1543032793234386
http://www.cleannncare.com.au/


  
  



       



 



 



 



 

 



 


